Community Congregational Church of Clinton Heights UCC
Minutes of the Leadership Board Meeting on January 11,  2023.  

Attendees: Tom P, Nicole F, Joanne B, Tina K, Julie K, Bob H, Elaine W, Bruce G

Absent: Cindy M, Tracey P

Meeting Called to Order:  01/11/2023 at 7:32 PM via Zoom

Bruce said the opening prayer.

The Secretary’s Report was reviewed. Tina made the motion to approve the report and Joanne seconded it.

The Council’s Financial Secretary’s Report was reviewed. The report was approved by Elaine and seconded by Bob. 

The Council’s Treasury Report was reviewed. It was approved by Julie and seconded by Nicole.

The Deacon’s Treasury Report was reviewed-one check did not clear yet. It was approved by Tom and seconded by Elaine. 

Visitation/Elder Conversation Report: Please include stamped, self-addressed envelopes when sending cards to shut-ins and elderly. Bruce will reach out to Tracey to find out if she sent out cards and who replied. 

OLD BUSINESS:

Elaine has no update regarding the Lock Box, however, Tom spoke with the inspector who gave Tom a website where we can order a Lock Box. It is fire district specific.  Tom will share the website information with us which includes the prices and we will talk about it at our next meeting. 

Julie has not yet called the company who installed the back door for us this year.  No one responded to her messages left last year. She will find the paperwork to check to see if we paid for a transom window on the back door or not. 

The work on the parsonage bathroom has been completed. The lock has been replaced on the front door.

NEW BUSINESS:
Ed Tobio will give us a price to replace the basement window. 

The furnace in the church and parsonage are scheduled to be cleaned by Family Danz on January 17, 2023.

The Deacons will continue to support a Palestinian Child. Our previous child graduated so we will ask for another child.

Rev Kathy suggested we make up fliers advertising our Church. We can encourage Church attendance or the availability of the building for meetings or gatherings. Bruce will start working on the fliers and we will put them around the community. 

Tom and Tina will prepare a budget for 2023.  We will notify everyone that a Congregational meeting will be held on February 12, 2023 to discuss/approve the budget.

Julie (and perhaps Tracey) will speak to Rev Kathy to invite her to stay longer than the six months originally agreed to. 

The Leadership members have some questions about UCC and their involvement in our search for a new minister. Bruce will reach out to them. 

REMINDERS:

Next Meeting Date: February 8, 2023 at 7:30 pm

Meeting Adjourned 8:38 pm.  Motion to adjourn was made by Joanne and seconded by Julie.

Respectfully submitted by Joanne Boel, Secretary

